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RESS & EMAIL

Ms. Christine Long 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”)  
2021 Dawn Parkway Expansion Project  (EB-2019-0159) 

We are legal counsel to Enbridge Gas in this matter.  

On March 17, 2020 the Government of Ontario declared an emergency in relation to the COVID-
19 pandemic which is unprecedented in its scope and of an uncertain duration and economic 
impact. As a result, Enbridge Gas respectfully requests that the OEB temporarily adjourn the 
proceeding until there is greater clarity as to any impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on the 
project. As a condition of the adjournment, Enbridge Gas proposes to report to the OEB as soon 
as reasonably possible and certainly within six (6) months of the date of the adjournment as to 
whether Enbridge Gas has sufficient clarity to proceed with the application as filed, including 
responses to the interrogatories already asked and any further interrogatories arising from any 
updated evidence. In the interim, Enbridge Gas is continuing to work with First Nations and 
affected stakeholders including the City of Hamilton, landowners and permitting agencies to 
advance the project.   

Enbridge Gas recognizes that costs may have been incurred by those intervenors eligible for 
costs and leaves it to the OEB’s discretion as to whether any interim cost awards should be made 
as part of the adjournment. 

Yours truly,

Charles Keizer 

cc:  Enbridge Gas 
All Parties 


